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5 September 2019

Dear parents and carers,

It has been so lovely to see all our children returning to school dressed smartly in their new uniform. I am eager to keep up this standard. Teachers will be reminding children about looking smart and ready to learn. If you have a problem with getting the correct uniform for your child, please speak to your child’s class teacher or Mrs Dyson. If you are finding it a struggle to fund buying uniform, we will be running more Uniform Swap events or you may be eligible for pupil premium which will entitle you to uniform vouchers over your child’s time at primary school. 

Log on to  https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/pupil-premium-allocations-and-conditions-of-grant-2019-to-2020/pupil-premium-conditions-of-grant-2019-to-2020 

We just wanted to take this opportunity to remind you about some key points on our school uniform policy. The full document is available to read on http://www.oxenhopeprimary.org.uk/ 

General Reminders:

· School colours: Red, white, black/grey

· In order to avoid confusion and to keep lost property to a minimum, all items of clothing, PE kit, bags, lunchboxes etc. MUST be clearly named before being brought to school. 

· We ask all parents who send their children to our school to support the school uniform policy. We believe that parents have a duty to send their children to school correctly dressed and ready for their daily schoolwork. If children come to school dressed incorrectly they will be asked to either remove the items (these will be returned to the child/parent at the end of the day) or change into correct uniform supplied by the school which must then be returned by the parent. 

· Sensible, black shoes (NOT TRAINERS OR FOOTBALL SHOES)

· Hair bobbles and hair bands must be red, black, white or grey and simple in design. We do not allow glittery, overly large or over embellished hair decorations. Children may be asked to remove hair bobbles and these will be returned to them at the end of day. 

· Red sweatshirts, fleeces, cardigans, white or red polo shirts with the Oxenhope School logo. A plain white shirt, plain red sweatshirts, cardigans or V-neck jumper and plain white or red polo shirts are acceptable alternatives. 
· Skirts (Knee length), culottes, trousers (NOT LEGGINGS, JOGGERS OR JEANS) pinafores or shorts (Knee length), need to be black, charcoal or grey.

· White, black, or grey socks or tights.
· Coats must be brought to school all year round. 

· PE kit must be in school and is black shorts/skorts, white t-shirt, black pumps, trainers for outdoors, plain hoodie, black joggers (Items in italic are for outdoor PE only and your class teacher will inform you of when this is happening)
· No jewellery other than a small watch or small plain stud earrings. 
When your child receives the treat of non-uniform for class attendance, we must request that the chosen clothes are weather appropriate and can you remind children that school is not a fashion show and therefore clothes still must be practical. 

We will be holding regular lost property events. We will return any named items back to children directly. Anything which is not named will be shown to children and to parent/carers and any unclaimed property will be sent to local charity shop or uniform charities, as stated in the policy. 

Thank you for your cooperation 

Mrs Jones 

Head of School
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